Mark Edgerley

From: Swilland WitneshamPC <swill-witpc@outlook.com>

Sent: 14 November 2014 18:27 **To:** suffolkcoastallocalplan

Subject: RE: PUBLIC CONSULTATION: Community Infrastructure Levy - Draft Charging

Schedule

Dear Mr Edgerley,

Below is the response from Swilland and Witnesham Parish Council. My apologies that it is not on your representation form.

Witnesham & Swilland:

Thank you for the opportunity to participate in a consultation on the proposed "Community Infrastructure Levy Draft Charging Schedule".

We note the new arrangements and can see that Parishes will be tempted to support new development, as the resulting funding would be welcome for local projects.

As yet, there is little detail on how such funds would be accessed in practice. We would welcome an outline of this and how transparency would work.

We support the proposed charging rate for our Parish[s].

Regards

Sarah

Mrs Sarah-Jayne Bailey Clerk to Swilland and Witnesham grouped Parish Council

From: suffolkcoastallocalplan@eastsuffolk.gov.uk To: suffolkcoastallocalplan@eastsuffolk.gov.uk

Subject: PUBLIC CONSULTATION: Community Infrastructure Levy - Draft Charging Schedule

Date: Mon, 6 Oct 2014 12:45:06 +0000

public consultation

Community Infrastructure Levy – Draft Charging Schedule,

Suffolk Coastal District Council has agreed to publish the Community Infrastructure Levy Draft Charging Schedule for a 6 week period of public consultation from **Monday 6 October until Monday 17 November 2014**.

Representations on the details with the Draft Charging Schedule are invited from members of the public, agents, developers, landowners and interested stakeholders.

The Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) is a new standard charge which local authorities in England and Wales can charge on most types of new development in their area. Funds collected through CIL will be used to help fund infrastructure needed to support the development planned in the Core Strategy.

Earlier in 2014, the Council published the Preliminary Draft Charging Schedule which was the first stage of public consultation on the CIL project within Suffolk Coastal.

The Draft Charging Schedule is the second round of public consultation and outlines a range of charges and different zones across the district that are considered to be appropriate based on viability and infrastructure evidence as well as the representations received previously.

Government is clear that most new developments have an impact on the need for infrastructure, services and facilities and therefore developers are required to help fund the infrastructure that is needed to make their development acceptable and sustainable. The Draft Charging Schedule provides a clear range of charges which are non-negotiable and charged on per square metre of new floor space created.

Following the 6 week period of public consultation, the Council will look to submit the Draft Charging Schedule, supporting documents and representations to an independent examiner before the end of 2014 with subsequent examination expected in 2015. The Council envisages that the CIL Charging Schedule will be brought into effect across the district by April 2015 to accord with Government regulations.

Details of the Draft Charging Schedule consultation document along with the relevant representation forms can be found on the Council's website (www.suffolkcoastal.gov.uk/planning/cil) as well as local libraries across the district and the Council's main office at Melton Hill, Woodbridge. Details of the consultation will also be available via the Councils online consultation system (http://suffolkcoastal.jdi-consult.net/localplan/)

Completed forms should be returned to the Planning Policy and Delivery Team via email to suffolkcoastallocalplan@eastsuffolk.gov.uk or posted back to the Council before **17.00 on Monday 17 November 2014**.

Should you require a hard copy of the consultation documents or have any further questions or queries about this current consultation period, please contact a member of the Planning Policy and Delivery Team at this office.

Yours sincerely

Mark Edgerley
Principal Planner
Planning Policy & Delivery Team
Suffolk Coastal District Council

Suffolk Coastal and Waveney District Councils are working as a partnership and all emails received from us will use the @eastsuffolk.gov.uk email address

www.suffolkcoastal.gov.uk | www.twitter.com/suffolkcoastal
www.waveney.gov.uk | www.twitter.com/waveneydc

Any requests made under the Freedom of Information Act or the Environmental Information Regulations should be redirected to foi@eastsuffolk.gov.uk clearly stating whether the request applies to Suffolk Coastal District Council, Waveney District Council or both authorities.

Confidentiality: This email and its attachments are intended for the above named only and may be confidential. If they have come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone; please reply to this email and highlight the error.

Security Warning: Please note that this email has been created in the knowledge that Internet email is not a 100% secure communications medium. We advise that you understand and accept this lack of security when emailing us.

Viruses: Although we have taken steps to ensure that this email and attachments are free from any virus, we advise that in

keeping with good computing practice the recipient should ensure they are actually virus free.

This message has been scanned for malware by Websense. www.websense.com

Click here to report this email as spam.